Buick DrivinG
ENTHUSIASTS

Good News! Bad News!

First the Bad News.
Excerpts from Pat Wojhan,
Chair, National Meet Committee:

"The Buick Club of America Board of Directors has decided to
cancel the 2021 Dual Meet scheduled for June/July this
summer. The National Meet Committee (NMC) held several
meetings with the board to review the current public health
guidance related to the pandemic and the impact on the event.
These guidelines included capacity restrictions and face
covering mandates both indoors and outdoors along with
contract tracing and health check requirements. After much
discussion, careful consideration and an overabundance of
caution, the board decided to cancel the meets this summer.
Strongsville and Charlotte/Concord are excellent locations to
host National Meets therefore the BOD and NMC will be
working with the local chapters and hotels to determine their
interest in hosting a meet in future years.

The majority of the BCA membership’s demographic is
considered in the “vulnerable population” and consequently at
a higher risk for the COVID-19 virus. Naturally, this
vulnerability leads seniors to be very concerned for their safety
if attending a mass gathering event such as a national meet.”

The 2022 BCA National Meet will be held in Lisle, IL.

Now the Good News!!!
Good News #1
The AfterTour is on! Except it has been renamed
The Buick Friends Tour.
It's departing Sunday, July 11 2021 from Strongsville OH.

Good News #2
The Fall Tour is on! New dates: October 18-22, 2021.
Huntsville, Alabama.
Thanks to John and Ann for their persistance.
Details and registration will be in a future issue of
The Driving Force.



FROM OUR SENIOR DIRECTOR - CHARLIE STEFFY - BDE #374
o |

| ~ | hope all of our BDE team had a happy and healthy holiday seasonl

It was a bit hectic for me, being my 15th year in retail since retiring from |

M the auto auction business. For the most part people were well behaved and glad @V
to be out shopping. We can do that here in Florida! !

January 16th | was on a plane bound for Egypt. | did some more site seeing around Cairo then |
off to Luxor to spend time with my Egyptian family for six more weeks. Covid is almost .
nonexistent over there. It was great to have seven weeks of blue sky and sunshine. One evening there was a
light rain for 15 minutes. Other than that the weather was perfect! | even spotted a few older Buicks in Cairo!

| arrived back in the USA in March just in time to find out the BCA and ROA
meets have been cancelled. But fear not! All is not lost! John Cover has been
working on a BDE Fall Tour in Huntsville AL! Targeted dates are Oct 18-24.

. crew is going back on tour! | am looking forward to seeing all you great folks
& again! It has been too long!

We still need Fall Tour hosts for 2022 and 2023 and 2024. There is plenty of
time to plan a fun filled (and less structured than a national tou_r) adv_enture for

® like to do it. From personal experience | have done two Fall Tours (ably assisted
= by Editor Extraordinaire Paula Liska!) and it is fun and rewarding. Give it some
@ thought and | look forward to seeing you down the road!

* Charlie Steffy
- Senior Expired Soon to be Retired Director

OUR MID/SENIOR DIRECTOR - ROBERTA VASILOW - BDE #17

Howdy, BDE folks, hope all are well and have survived the winter and are looking forward to a new year with
hopefully some car shows and tours.

‘W | suspect many of you are signed up for the "wannabe after tour"/BCA Friendship Tour
'/ scheduled for July 11-15 in Ohio(starts with zero ends with zero is high in the middle) LOL!
4 Can't wait!

Sorry to hear of the cancellation of the BCA National Meets for this year, but both events are
being rescheduled in further years, watch your Bugle for new schedules.

You may not have realized we canceled the BDE National meet to be in Flint this year, there's no way to make
reservations for all to safely attend, but if you really want to come to Michigan, the Sloan Summer Auto Falr is
on at Crossroads Village, June 19-20, and the Back to the Bricks is also on : e
August 16-21st. Let me know if you want some personal tours or other specialf
things to see. We might have to have an ice cream stop or two! Be safe, miss
you all.

But | hear, the Fall Tour in Alabama is back on line for October, so let's hope :
sol

Roberta
STAY SAFE!

Roberta
Your “Director-in-Waiting or Whatever”



AND OUR JUNIOR/MID DIRECTOR - JERRY RICHSTEIN - BDE #398
As we all know, 2020 was an “unusual” year, but things could have been worse and will get better.

Jean & | have both gotten the vaccine and are now more than ready to start touring again.

| was looking forward to life getting back to normal by this summer, so | can’t tell you how
disappointed | was when | heard that both of the 2021 BCA Nationals had been canceled.

The only good news for this summer is that Shar & Bruce are still planning on having the “After
Tour”, although the name has been changed to the “Buick Friendship Tour”.

,, I’m also looking forward to seeing everyone at the Fall tour this year, thanks to John and Anne
persevering and continuing planning as Alabama slowly reopens.

Since my National Tour in Roanoke, VA has been pushed back from Sprmg 2022
to spring 2023 I'll have more details when it gets a little closer “again”.

Until we are all able to get together again “virtual hugs” to everyone, and please
remember that “kindness is everything”!

Love & Peace,
Jerry

AND OUR YET TO BE INSTALLED 2020 JUNIOR BDE DIRECTOR - JD WESTFALL - BDE #393
_~® Hello BDE'ers!
N %kle charger shows the battery is at 99%. Should Start.

It is warming up and time to start shining our Buicks.
| almost went to a car show last Saturday, but it was 40 degrees and my
_,Aa)v heater is not very good.

| can't wait until it is warm enough to put the top down and drive to the

Dairy Queen.
Does everyone else have the itch?
D) J D (un-official Director)

' Mega thanks to our
- MEMBERSHIP CHAIRPERSON - MARY ANN SNELL - BDE #424
- for our latest BDE Roster!

*Flashback*

If you were

before my career
as an editor . . .
Hood Ornament
Model!
Who would have
guessed!




EDITOR - PAULA LISKA - BDE #2

Okay - so we have a new year and a new beginning. Things are starting to look up. Many people have been
vaccinated and that is a step forward to resuming a somewhat normal existance. However we must still remain
. s vigilant and practice safety protocols.

We have tours on the horizon! And | am so looking forward to the days we gather
together and tour with our BDE friends!

Roberta Vasilow and | did manage to attend the Mecum Auction here in Kissimmee in
January. Impressive safety measures were in place - masks, temperature checks,
signing a waiver and social distancing. It was oddly different. The auction arena was so
distanced but safe. | personally prefer wandering the tents - searching for Buicks (of
course) and whatever else catches my attention. We only did a few days this year, not
the usual ten.

While at the auction each year | do the Ride-Along in a Challenger or Charger at the

Dodge Thr|II Ride option. Always fun sliding around the track with and experienced driver at breakneck speed.
Well, this year both Roberta and | attended the Dodge Power Party. It was an insane opportunity to actually
drive brand new Dodge Challenger and Charger SRT® Hellcats. This was my first time to autocross and drive a
full 700-plus supercharged horsepower V8. | loved the Challenger - it just seemed to to be the right “fit”. | didn’t
set a track record, but it sure was fun. | didn’t burn the tires off but | sure had fun. Head professional driver
Mike Burris said, “We get about two hours of running out of the back rubber. They reset the odometer for one
set of tires. They were worn out in 14 miles.” And | even got a cool SRT® t-shirt!

& Left to right:
Roberta completing her laps
Paula just starting out

Hellcat tires after 14 miles

Thank you to everyone who helped with this issue of The Driving Force - Ann Bell, Connie Brumbaugh,
John Cover, Keith Horsfall, Bruce & Shar Kile, Ed Lenny, Jerry Richstein,

Jack Ringold, Mary Ann Snell, Charlie Steffy, Roberta Vasilow, JD Westfall,

Drew Wiedeman, and those who accidentally slipped under my computer. V ST T R
Without our members help we wouldn’t have a newsletter. If you have | A COMVERTIBLE THAN NICE
something you would like to share just email me - Kliska@cfl.rr.com or 4 | N A STATION WAGON.
via snail mail - 1424 Dogwood Court, Kissimmee FL 34744.

Go BDE! Have fun in 21!
Paula

PLEASE NOTE: ALL NEWSLETTERS WILL BE EMAILED TO MEMBERS "
UNLESS YOU REQUEST OTHERWISE (or do not have an email address).
THANKS FOR HELPING US STAY ON BUDGET!
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WELCOME TO THE BUICK CLUB!
By J.D. Westfall - BDE #393
(Reprinted with permission from the Dixie Valve Chatter)

| harken back to my introduction to Buick Club of America. Back in the 80’s, | lived close to my father, John
WestfaII in OhIO Dad bought a 67 Riviera and whenever | came to the farm, | had a starter or carburetor to

“ install. The Riviera was yellow then. It developed a bubble on
the top of the right rear fender. Well, Dad handed me some
sandpaper one Saturday and by the time | got down to metal |
had gone through 4 colors of paint and primer. That
culminated in taking the whole car down to metal and
changing it to Verde Green as some of you know the car.

Well, | moved to Kansas City in 1988 and actually missed
wrenching on the Riviera ... except for trips back to the farm at
Thanksgiving or Christmas ... more wrenching.

In 91 or 92, the BCA was in Overland Park Kansas. Dad
informed me that he was bringing the Riv and had done
it L i improvements to try for a Senior award. His thought was to get
a Senior and seII |t because he had hIS eye on a 47 Super in the Carolinas, and that was his college car.

Dad and Mom got to Overland Park the weekend before the show. | lifted the hood and saw red heater hoses,
universal Radiator hoses, NAPA battery, Echlin distributor, wires and sparkplugs, and white Gabriel shocks.
Guess what | did for 4 days!!! AC/Delco for everything, except | painted the white shocks black to look like AC
shocks. Even painted the bottom of the car black and rear brake drums grey.

Saturday Judging day it spitted rain on and off. We wiped the car down 4 times and it was raining when the
judges showed up. We ended up with 389 points, one less than Senior. | did not know about tower radiator
clamps and had worm screw clamps on. Bummer!

Dad did not sell the Riv. Instead, he bought the 47 Super Convertible, 31 Phaeton, 71 Boat Tail, two 75
LeSabre Convertibles and the 47 Special 4-door fastback Restorod (but this car is a whole ‘nother story)! Lots
of wrenching whenever | got home on holidays.

Moving on to “Buicks are Fine in ‘99”. Dad called a couple weeks ahead of the show and asked if | was doing
anything! He needed someone to prep the 47, 67, and 71, as he was show chairman. So, | loaded up the
family and went to Ohio.

Once | got the 3 cars prepped, driven 35 miles to
the show, inspected, and pictures taken, | thought
this show will be enjoyable. Wrong! Next, dad had
me driving a golf cart taking people between the
show field and the hotel. Next he said he needed
me as a Judge! | said “Dad, | am not even a
member of the Buick Club!” 15 minutes later | was
a member! | went to Judges School and learned
“Don’t Kill the Car”

Through the years, | have attended BCA shows
with my Mom and Dad from Seattle to Batavia,
Rochester to Charlotte, and more shows in
between.

Thanks Dad! | miss you and Mom!



It is with great sadness the we announce the passing of our BDE members

SAM CLIFTON (BDE #53) -
Samuel Wesley Clifton, 84, of St.
Petersburg, Florida passed away
on January 17th, 2021.

Sam was born on May 8, 1936 to
Hylbert and Nelle Woodburn Clifton
in Clarksburg, WV. He married the
love of his life Shirley Ann Stutler L

in September of 1955 in the Territory of Alaska

Sam graduated from Unidis High School in 1954 in
West Milford, WV. Afterwards, he served in the
United States Air Force as a jet-fighter mechanic
stationed in Anchorage, AK & Tacoma, WA. He was
honorably discharged in 1958. According to Sam,
serving four years in the USAF were “some of the
best years of his life.” In 1961, Sam graduated from
Salem College in West Virginia with a Bachelor of
Science Degree in Business Administration with a
minor in English.

Sam worked for the Treasury Department as an
Enrolled Agent and retired in 1991. He filled his
retirement years by traveling & working at Clevenger
and Sons, playing softball with the Half-Century
Club, and reading to the blind at Lighthouse of
Pinellas, Inc. He enjoyed playing golf each Saturday
with his closest friends. Sam was blessed with a
large family that kept him busy as well. Sam and
Shirley were faithful members of Northside Baptist
Church from 1967-2004, as well as the Florida Gulf
Coast Chapter of the Buick Club of America and the
Buick Driving Enthusiasts. He was an avid reader of
history & watched Jeopardy every evening
answering almost every question with ease. Sam
and Shirley spent countless hours on their porch &
dock overlooking the lake enjoying the all of the
birds, ducks & wildlife.

Sam is survived by his wife of sixty-five years,
Shirley Clifton, and his four children. He is also
survived by 16 grandchildren and three
great-grandchildren. Sam is also survived by his
sister Betty Ann Keatts, as well as many cousins,
nephews, nieces and friends.

“Papaw” Sam Clifton will be dearly missed.
A private family gathering was held
at Bay Pines Memorial Cemetery.

Condolences, cards and messages
may be sent to Shirley Clifton,
5780 44th Avenue N,

St. Petersburg, FL 33709.

LINDA HALL (BDE #227) -
We have received news that
our favorite lady from Down
Under passed away peacefully
on February 24, 2021 after
losing her courageous battle
with cancer.

Linda attended both BCA and
BDE events whenever possible, traveling from her
home in Redland Bay, Queensland, Australia to join
us. She contributed articles about shows and
touring in Australia to both the Bugle and The
Driving Force.

We were fortunate to have Linda join us on tours
also. In 1999, Linda, an accomplished musician
had the opportunity to
play the pipe organ in
the Single Brothers
House in Old Salem -
one of the ~
destinations of our
BDE 2009 Fall Tour
in Winston Salem, NC.|\ =

The photo at the top was taken the last time we
saw Linda - during the After Tour in 2019.

Linda had previously been told that they had done

everything they could for her and

that she might have 3 weeks left.

¢ Her goal was to make it a “music

= 0ig” and participate in that event on
February 7. She made it and said

how much she enjoyed it even

i though it totally exhausted her.

Linda’s friend Vicki said Linda was admitted to the
hospital and they started a morphine drip. And one
of the last things Linda said shortly before she went
under heavy sedation, was to tell all her Buick Club
friends she loved us all.

Linda will be missed by all who ever had the
; opportunity to know her and her late
husband Brian.
May they both

rest in peace.



NOTES FROM “UP NORTH”

Hello from Canada, you know the large country north of the USA, where some time ago, we all could visit each
others country by crossing a border. Seems like years ago, over a year now. Our government announced on
March 12, 2021 that the border will stay closed to all non-essential travel until all vaccines are done and safety
is back for all of us, possibly till September.

To pass the time during our lock downs, | pulled all our “Driving Force” issues out of the cupboard and spent
hours re-reading them. Hard to believe that Wendy and | were editors for 14 years, what fun that was. Thanks,
Paula, for doing a great job now.

What great memories of all the travels with our Buick cars. Do it!!!, pull those issues out and re-read them. You
will see all the wonderful places we visited together-racetracks, museums, zoos, mansions, car collections,
mountain passes, canyons, deserts, train rides, great food, lots of wine. Coast to coast, sea level to 11,000
feet, rivers, boat rides on the Mississippi, Battleships and Submarines, seeing the Blue Angels practice. Must
not forget Route 66.

Wendy and | sure enjoyed the many miles we drove, chatting on the CB radios, meeting new people, and
visiting places we never thought we would see. As | have mentioned many times, Wendy and | have visited all
50 States and most of them with the BDE. We enjoyed hosting BDE Events here in Ontario too, the Golden
Tour for Bob and Katie in 2002 and the fall tour in 2007. Thanks to the many BDE members who joined us on
our McLaughlin Buick Club Tours.

We remember sadly the many members who have passed and watch us from up in Buick Heaven. It was
always neat to see the many different Buick models that members would bring to meets and, for all the miles,
the limited number of problems we encountered and how we all jumped in to help get the problem fixed.

Our sincere thanks to all the members who volunteered to host events, we know what a big job that is. We
hope someday the Buick Driving Enthusiasts will be back touring again. Wendy and | have had to miss some
of the last few tours for various reasons.

A BIG THANK YOU to Bruce and Shar Kile for all those great “After Tours” Wendy and | attended 13 of these
wonderful tours and a whole lot of BDE tours both National and Fall. Another BIG THANK YOU to all the
directors who stepped up to keep this great club on the road.

Keith ond Wendy Horsfall, BDE #80

I'IDASHPLAQUE FLASHBACK!!!
Some time ago there was a piece in The Driving Force about dash plaques and how people save them. Here
are pictures of our 199 dash plaques starting in 1988. They are mounted on the foam boards that fold and |
take them along when | do talks about our travels on Buick events. (Keith)




WHO OWNS THE CAR?7??
BY ED LENNY (BDE#222)

| was reading an article about Ralph Macchio and
his connection to his film career has to the car
culture on the Hemming’s website this morning
(January 2, 2021). Macchio was the co-star of the
film “Karate Kid” and also “My Cousin Vinny”. In
both of these films, cars are important. A ’47 Ford
convertible in “Karate Kid” and a '64 Buick Skylark
in “My Cousin Vinny”. When the article’s writer went
to Long Island, NY to interview Macchio, he drove a
64 Buick Skylark Convertible. Here is a photo of
Macchio posing with the Buick. Take a good look at
the from license plate!

Photo Credit: Drew Wiedemann

The author’s name is Dan Stoner and the date on
the article is 12/30/20, but the article was part of a
feature of Hemming’s Best Stories of 2020.

So - who own’s the car? The interview was done on
Long Island . . .

And the response from Jack and Libby Ringold
(BDE #234) - That is ‘Gracie’. Hemmings magazine
is doing an article on Ralph and they needed a 64
skylark convertible. They came to Long Island and
did a long film shoot. The article will be in the
February Hemmings motor news magazine. They
will also be doing a feature on Ralph. Keep your
eyes peeled.

e L W . o e

BUICK BUG ADOPTION

Thank you to those of you who contributed to
the adoption of the Buick Bug at the

Sloan Museum this year in memory of Joe Taubitz.
$1000 was requested and $2875 was raised!

R

THE THINGS YOU LEARN FROM
HISTORICAL MARKERS. . ..
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lhe Cold War was a hot time in the  army jeeps, equipped wi

San Rafael Swell. The need for
wranium had prospectors in a

fever. Between 1950 and 1956,
50,000 wranium claims were filed in
the Emery County Recorders office.
Men flocked here in old jalopiesand  processing.

“Some left with millions,
others just began driving Buicks and Lincolns.”

Thanks to CONNIE BRUMBAUGH (BDE #143)

1939 - 1942 1942 - 1947

1947 1949 1949 - 1959

N
BUTCK \

1979 - 1990 1990 - 2002 2002 - 2015 Present

The history of Buick logos
(GM Media Archives)

For many years, General Motors and their brands
have featured many great looking and fascinating
emblems and logos. Buick was incorporated on
May 19,1903, and, with the help from William C.
Durant, the 1908 Buick became one of the greatest
selling automobiles of that era. Many of the early
Buick models had the brand lettering located on
the radiator housing in front of the vehicle
(pictured above).

Thanks to Roberta Vasilow (BDE #17)



Somethlng to Sell? Swap? Buy?
Send your information and photos to
S ace Paula Liska, Editor -
p Kliska@cfl.rr.com
Ads run free for BDE members for 3 editions and
photos will be included as space permits.

Be sure to include contact information in your ad.
Ad may be edited due to space constraints.

WANTED: 1970 Buick Electra Convertible. Red,
red, white top. Contact John Cavanaugh at
941-350-2157 (cell) or cavanaugh7@comcast.net
(FL) 9

FOR SALE: 1985 Buick Riviera convertible. Two
owner car. All options including A/C. Archival Elite
winner. Last year for the convertible, which was
available for only 4 years.Asking $9,500. Call Jerry
Richstein at 404-769-6071 for more info. (GA) 3

FOR SALE: Beautiful set of original wire wheels,
never used since refurbished by Dayton. 15 X 6 1/2
with stainless spokes.Includes plastic center caps.
$3500. Bobby Minis 912-484-1825 or
rpminis@comcast.net (GA) 9

FOR SALE: 5 last generation |
Buick Riviera wheels. Very nice | J
- no curb scratches $350/obo.
We can work on the shipping.
Steve Ledger 312-316-0249.
buickbullitt65 @gmail.com (IL) 9

FOR SALE: 1975 LeSabre Convertible, 455 Engine
400 Turbo. Cruise, power 60/40 seats, Tilt, and
Road Wheels. Original milage car. To many new
parts to list. Show ready. $18,750. Frank Blizzard -
email frankblizz@aol.com (GA) 9

FOR SALE: 1941 Jr series complete dual carb
setup..carbs, exhaust intake, air cleaner etc..show car
detailed on a rolling pallet. Carbs look rebuilt but
cannot document $900. 1942 and 1946 Buick grills,
show quality polished and complete on frames $700
and $650. 6 volt Delco Guide headlamps -pre 1950.
Proper for judged cars in 30s-40s These are NOS but
not in original boxes $160 the pair. Lewis Cohen 58
North Racebrook Road, Woodbridge, Conn 06525
203-397-8723 (CT) 9

FOR SALE: 4 American Racing Torq Thrust Wheels.
Style 505-7863 - 17x8, P.C.D.
5x4.75, Offset +8mm. Purchased
for ‘67 GS. NEW! Never on car.
Always stored inside. Asking
$700/0BO. Also '71 Skylark/GS
bumper (excellent core quality), *
71 Skylark/GS stainless sweep

parts. Emall Paula Liska for
details Kliska@cfl.rr.com (FL) 9

FOR SALE: 1949/ 50
Buick gauges and
speedometer. $75.
Email Frank Blizzard
frankblizz@aol.com
(GA)9

BELL Buick PARTS

\ g NEW « USED * NOS

e & REPRODUCTION PARTS
1934 ~ 1958
ANN BELL

PHONE & TEXT: 941.266.2714
emal: buickpts@comcast.com
wes: www.bellbuickparts.com




AACA Central Spring Nationals
Auburn, IN - July 1-3, 2021

We hope this gets your engines revved up!

This year promises to be our biggest and best! The
traditional show at Auburn Auction Park courtesy of
RM Auctions will be held July 1-3, 2021 in Auburn,
Indiana. Located on hundreds of acres of property,
a LOT of asphalt and large buildings allows us to do
everything we need in a year of some uncertainty
due to the virus.

AACA is continuing a tradition of inviting other car
clubs to join us at national events. Our goal for this
event is to continue our mission of helping everyone
in the hobby, not just our members, which is why
our library is a free library, and our website hosts
other car club forums for free.

We have been asked to invite Buick owners and
provide a separate venue for the Buick fans to have
a judged event. The Buick Heritage Alliance will
be supporting the show by providing very special
awards. The awards are spectacular and unlike any
you have ever experienced most likely! The
traditional trophy awarded at national Buick meets
by The NB Center for American Automotive
Heritage in Allentown will also be awarded. Buick
owners do not hesitate to register as we have room
for over 1,000 cars properly spaced and room to
feed everyone. As an example, we fed 700 people
in 2019 in 25 minutes! Again, you have a chance to
be judged at both the Buick display and AACA on
the same day! Information will be available online at
www.aaca.org/buickshow for the Buick folks.
Judging at Auburn Buick Celebration

Judging will take place on July 3rd at Auburn Buick
Celebration. Please note that we will not be using
BCA, AACA or any other club judging programs for
this event. Our judging will be unique to this show.
All Buicks must be on the show field by 9 AM for
the start of judging and complete by 11 AM. Judging
will be conducted by a judging team per class and 3
vehicles per class will be selected for a class award.
There will also be special recognition awards for
various categories (e.g. Outstanding Pre-War,
Post-War, etc.), these cars will be selected by a
distinct judging team from any class team and who
will look at all Buicks on the show field. At 2:30PM
on the show field we will recognize the winners and
distribute the awards at this time (COVID
restrictions will dictate how we actually do this). The
AACA BBQ dinner will follow as per the schedule
and AACA’s awards will follow that.
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Locking for mere adventures
with your Buick?

SAVE THESE DATES!

Auburn Buick Celebration
July 1-3, 2021
Auburn Auction Park
Auburn, Indiana
https://www.aaca.org/images/meet_brochures/2021
/2021_Auburn_Brochure.pdf

The Buick Friendship Tour
(Formerly known as the BCA Aftertour)
July 11 - 15, 2021
Strongsville OH - Athens OH
(Sorry - Tour is Sold Out)

BDE Fall Tour
“From Horses to Rocket Ships”
October 18 -22, 2021
Huntsville, Alabama
Details and Registration Coming Soon!

BCA 2021 Southeast Regional Tour
November 11-14, 2021
Fort Myers, FL
Details contact:
Ben Berman - 941.355.2469
bib1946@aol.com



Mecum Meanhderings
Just some Of the Buicks at the Jahuary 2021 Auction in Kissimmee Florid

Another year

at the

Mecum Auction
ahd another
photo with
“ChickenGeorge”




BUICK DRIVING ENTHUSIASTS - ELECTED OFFICERS
Senior Director: Charlie Steffy 103 Larkspur Lane, Altamonte Springs, FL 32701
407.261.9318 chas1963@hotmail.com

Co-Director: Roberta Vasilow 6186 Torrey Road, Flint, Ml 48507 810.655.8277 buickracer@comcast.net
Co-Director: Jerry Richstein 4798 Grants Way, Marietta, GA 30066 404.769.6071 jerry.richstein@gmail.com

Director-in-Waiting:
JD Westfall 6175 Hickory Flat Highway, Suite 110 X330, Canton, GA 30115
913.638.7849 pharmboyjd@gmail.com

Secretary: Connie Brumbaugh 145 Oak Lane, Williamsburg, PA 814.832.2108 broomie66@aol.com
Treasurer: Shar Kile 2492 Lorrie Lane, Marietta, GA 30066 770.977.7924 sbkile@comcast.net
BUICK DRIVING ENTHUSIASTS - APPOINTED POSITIONS

Membership Mary Ann Snell 4340 Eisenhower Drive, Bethlehem, PA 18020
Chairperson: 610.390.7072 Maryannsnell@gmail.com

Chaplain: Judy Brushaber 11315 Windy Ridge Trail, Fenton, MI 48430
810.629.4950 judybrush@hotmail.com

Co-Chaplin: Darrell Brumbaugh 145 Oak Lane, Williamsburg, PA 814.832.2108 broomie66@aol.com
Club Sales: Bruce & Shar Kile 2492 Lorrie Lane, Marietta, GA 30066 770.977.7924 sbkile@comcast.net

Historian: Vacant - Position Open
Editor: Paula Liska 1424 Dogwood Court, Kissimmee, FL 34744 407.873.7262 kliska@cfl.rr.com
Webmaster: Roberta Vasilow 6186 Torrey Road, Flint, Ml 48507 810.655.8277 buickracer@comcast
CUT HERE
OFFICIAL BDE NAME BADGES
Gold Color with Black Type
YOUR Only $8 each - including shipping and handling
NAME Indicate your Name, City, State and BDE #
City, State and if you want magnetic or pin back.
Buick DriviNG Please include your phone number
ENTHUSIASTS o thi sch BDE # SEND FORM AND CHECK TO

Buick Driving Enthusiasts
2492 Lorrie Drive, Marietta, GA 30066-5720

BADGE #1 (Please print) BADGE #2 (Please print)
NAME NAME

CITY, STATE CITY, STATE

BDE # BDE #

Where would you like your badges sent?

NAME

ADDRESS

CITY, STATE, ZIP

PHONE NUMBER
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